





this biennium. inflation and new demands, including wildfire funding, will have
impacts.

The co-chairs of the Joint Committee on Transportation are considering Cap and
Trade as a revenue source. Riggs described the concept as selling pollution credits
from companies who have generated a decrease in emissions to use on
transportation programs. No details have been released.

The ODOT audit results have not yet been released. Neither ADU bill SB 75 nor
wildfire hazard map bill SB 83 have passed by the Climate Committee but were
forwarded onto the Rules committee. They are being held for potential negotiating
leverage.

HB 3069 is meant to streamline CJC grant process. A dash 6 amendment has
addressed several concerns by counties, and this bill will now move onto Ways and
Means to determine the funding mechanism.

Responding to Commissioner DeBone, Riggs said that neither the transportation
package nor any ODOT accountability measures have yet been rolled out.
Commissioner Chang said it is important to note that transportation is not intended
to be funded through the General Fund (GF), and he hopes to see progress soon.
Other spending packages can proceed independently from transportation funding.

Commissioner DeBone discussed a letter to Ways and Means, related to the
economic impact statement for CORE3. The letter will be drafted by staff next week.
Riggs said the draft statement confirms that CORE3 will have a positive economic
impact on the region and will generate revenue for the state while providing
emergency response preparedness training.

Review Bill Tracker Report by Department

Jen Patterson highlighted HB 3835, which modifies provisions regarding the ise of
restraint and involuntary seclusion of young people. Deevy Holcomb asked the
Board for approval of her sending a letter on behalf of her department. Ser~tor
Broadman requested her department’s support. Holcomb wants abuse alle_ations
related to young individuals at detention centers to be more streamlined, and for
investigations to be handled by law enforcement rather than DHS. DA Gunr-ls
concurred. The Board expressed unanimous support for Deevy to sign the ._:ter
and/or add her department’s logo onto the letter.

As it relates to transportation, Chris Doty encouraged the Central Oregon legislative
delegation to recognize the leverage opportunity for accountability, oversight,
prohibiting ODOT project labor agreements, and complaining about rate increases.



Roads are utilities, and rate adjustments are necessary to keep them operational.
He noted that transportation utility rates have only increased three times in1 rty
years. Individuals must consider the total cost of vehicle ownership, and gas tax
increases can be necessary while acknowledging that the state of Oregon has no
sales tax.

Commissioner Adair highlighted the high cost of gas in Oregon and wishes for
ODOT to closely examine their spending.

Commissioner Chang said that 2017's HB 2017 promised citizens new capite'
construction and did a poor job of funding operations and maintenance. HB .017's
funding formula was flawed. Commissioner Adair added that HB 2017 allocated
only 3% for maintenance, and ODOT operations and accounting practices must be
revamped moving forward.

Next Meeting: The next virtual legislative update meeting is scheduled for Friday, May 30
at 8:00 a.m.

Adjourn: Chair DeBone adjourned the meeting at 8:28 a.m.



